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CITY OF MILL VALLEY

BUSINESS TASK FORCE MEETING
MEETING MINUTES

Mill Valley Community Center

December 3, 2008
6:00 – 8:00pm
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Staff Present:  Mary Lansing
6:00pm
CALL TO ORDER: Councilmember Lion called the meeting to order.

Welcome and Agenda Approval.
Presentation by David McGrane of Ozone Advertising -- Councilmember Lion introduced David McGrane of Ozone Advertising (ozoneads.com), who made a presentation on various “branding” campaigns he has created as President and Creative Director of Ozone Advertising in San Francisco.   David McGrane is Yasmine McGrane’s husband. Ozone’s client list includes technology companies, travel-related businesses and entities, municipalities, children’s organizations, seniors groups, and UC Berkeley among others.  
McGrane detailed his work for the County of Mendocino Lodging Association, which wanted more visitors in both spring and fall months to offset the slow winter season.  The Mendocino lodging association formed a business investment district with a one percent TOC tax, which provided the funds to initialize a branding campaign, as well as pay for ongoing advertising services from Ozone.  Initial phase included gathering of information concerning lodging association’s goals and objectives, target audiences, as well as recognizing needs and interests of area residents whose reasons for living in Mendocino County were in alignment with potential visitors and tourists.  The “Discover Mendocino” campaign evolved with eye-catching logo and print media to market the County as a destination place for Bay Area and other northern California residents.  The signature “M” logo is now incorporated in numerous other campaigns (both print and Internet) carried out by a variety of organizations and businesses in Mendocino, which provides a significant multiplier effect.  Sample artwork, branding and marketing collateral was distributed for review
McGrane described his work with the Sausalito Chamber of Commerce, which wanted to develop a new brand.  Working with the Chamber, arts groups, historical society and members of the Sausalito City Council, a competition among community residents for a tagline was initiated.  “Sausalito – Why They Built the Bridge” was the winning tagline, and McGrane noted that it makes people smile, not too serious and encompasses all interests in the community.  Process took approximately 18 months to develop and create tag and artwork.  However, with budget constraints and turnover at the Chamber, the project is on hold.   Sample artwork, branding and marketing collateral was distributed for review

Project work for Carmel, California, produced the “Heaven Must Be Missing One Square Mile” branding campaign, which spins the fact that Carmel is one square mile.  It is a positive and simple message, which has been utilized in spin-off campaigns by many area businesses and organizations in multiple media formats including Internet, banners, downtown maps, guides, free media and numerous other public relations opportunities.  Over the years, the branding campaign evolved to the current “Carmel by the Sea – Magical Mile”.  Sample artwork, branding and marketing collateral was distributed for review.

McGrane briefly brainstormed some ideas about creating a brand and “buzz” for Mill Valley, and reminded participants of the “I Love New York” campaigns and its enormous success over the years with both residents and visitors.  He suggested Mill Valley target Bay Area residents, specifically San Francisco and both north and south bay communities, as there are potentially multiple audiences.  Another suggestion would be align with the San Francisco Visitors Bureau and concierges at City hotels to promote Mill Valley.  He strongly encouraged BTF to create a lead group with decision-making authority to facilitate campaign.  Keys to consider include (1) define success; (2) how much can you invest in campaign; and (3) how soon would you want to begin and for how long.  
Mayor Berman and several other BTF members thanked David McGrane for his informative and creative presentation to the group. 

Business Survey Update – Councilmember Lion presented the business survey (Power Point is attached for your reference), and BTF members reviewed draft and provided feedback and suggested changes covering a wide range of topics.  Input and commentary covered City processes and downtown parking issues and its impacts on the business community.  Councilmember Lion noted that the business survey would be available for input in January on the City website, as well as through e-mails, Chamber link and postal mails to try to reach the broadest number of people.  A few BTF participants indicated each would send follow up questions to Lions after the meeting.
Community Survey Update – Councilmember Lion indicated that the City’s community outreach survey was recently put in the field to a random selection of 400 Mill Valley residents.   Results will be released by the City sometime in January, 2009.
Public Open Time – Kathy Severson updated participants on the December 7 holiday festivities in downtown Mill Valley, including tree lighting with Mayor Berman at 5pm, and handed out Chamber flyers. 

Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 8:15pm.
______________________________    Andrew Berman, Mayor
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